
 

  
 
 
 

January 2017 

Project Update - Night work at the intersection of Hoxton Park 
Road and Hill Road, Lurnea 

The NSW Government is funding this work as part of its $300 million Urban 
Roads Pinch Point Program, which aims to reduce congestion and improve 
travel times on Sydney’s busiest corridors. 

Roads and Maritime Services invited feedback in November and December 2016 on a proposed night 
work schedule, for the construction of a dedicated left turn lane from Hoxton Park Road into Hill Road. 
We proposed to work for up to five nights a week for 12 weeks of a 30 week construction schedule.  

We received feedback from two people in support of the proposed construction schedule.  

After considering all responses, we have decided to proceed with working up to five nights a week for 12 
weeks of a 30 week construction schedule. We thank everyone for considering the proposal and for 
providing feedback.  

Our work schedule  

We will be on site for a total of 60 nights throughout the project’s construction, weather permitting. We 
will not be working on public holidays. Our work hours will be from 8pm to 5am.  

The work will include:  

Weeks one to four – Surveying, establishing the site compound and scanning for utilities. 

Weeks five to 18 – Relocating utilities. 

Weeks 19 to 26 – Widening Hoxton Park Road, removing existing road pavement and kerbing, building 
new pavement and kerbing, relocating traffic lights and installing drainage. 

Weeks 27 to 30 – Removing and replacing asphalt, line marking, installing signage and removing the 
site compound. 

We have included a map to explain the work and its location.  

What happens next? 

Roads and Maritime expect to start construction in April 2017, and will notify the community and 

stakeholders before construction starts.  

The existing bus stop on Hoxton Park Road before Hill Road may need to be temporarily relocated 
during construction. This is to ensure the safety of pedestrians and workers. Community members will be 
notified prior to any temporary traffic or pedestrian changes, including the temporary relocations of bus 
stops. 



 
 
 
 

Contact 

If you have any questions, please contact our delivery partner DownerMouchel on 1800 332 660 or 
enquiries_nsw@downermouchel.com. 

For more information on our projects, visit rms.nsw.gov.au 

Thank you for your patience during this important work. 

  
 


